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Australian Retailers Association Victoria’s submission to the Senate Inquiry into provisions of the Workplace Relations Amendment (Improved Protection for Victorian Workers) Bill 2002

The Australian Retailers Association - Victoria (ARAV) represents almost 4,000 retailers in the state.  It is a division of the Australian Retailers Association (ARA), which represents 12,000 retailers nationally.  We are the major representative voice for retail in the City of Melbourne, suburban areas and regional Victoria.

Ninety-five percent of all ARAV members have less than twenty employees, and 53% have less than 5 employees.

The ARAV is therefore representative of the entire retail community and receives feedback from all sectors. 

2. The Workplace Relations Amendment (Improved Protection for Victorian Workers) Bill 2002

The ARAV supports the introduction of the above Bill on the basis that it provides improved benefits for Victorian workers employed under Schedule 1A, without creating an adverse economic impact on small business in Victoria.

ARAV objected to the introduction of the Federal Awards (Uniform Systems) Bill 2002.  The objections were primarily based on the fact that the Bill, if proclaimed would likely have resulted in an adverse economic impact on small businesses in the retail industry.  The likely outcome would have been a combination of business closures and higher levels of unemployment in the industry. 

The Bill would have resulted in the Victorian Shops – Interim - Award 2000 being imposed on small and medium retailers in Victoria.  ARAV’s concern is that the conditions in this award are such that its applicability to today’s small business retail environment is very much in doubt.  This Award if imposed would have resulted in substantial cost impost on such retailers.

An independent survey report undertaken by the Department of Employment and Workplace Relations, the Survey of Victorian Retailers Regarding the Victorian Shops Interim Award 2000, on the 4th April 2002, found that: 
· 29% of retailers currently trading on Sundays, would decrease their trading hours, and a further 18% reported they would cease trading on Sunday

The potential decrease in trading patterns is a major concern for the Victorian retail industry, particularly in light of the unrestricted trading environment in the state.

· 36% of businesses reported that time spent administering payroll would increase and 51% of the businesses reported that there would be in less flexibility in rostering.  

· 34% of businesses reported that there would be a reduction in the number of employees.  On average, the introduction of this Award would result in a decrease of approximately 0.8 employees per business. 

· 40% of businesses reported that paid employees would work reduced hours

The total impact of this Award being imposed was estimated as a minimum to be a loss of 2,505 jobs, in the retail industry in Victoria.  

As such ARAV finds that The Workplace Relations Amendment (Improved Protection for Victorian Workers) Bill 2002, provides the improved benefits to Schedule 1A workers without  impeding small businesses in the retail industry. We support this Bill as being a more appropriate vehicle to deliver these benefits within the framework of a unitary industrial relations system. 
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Australian Retailers Association Victoria

Ph: 0393265022

Fax: 0393297814









Page 2

